Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Meeting
401 Lake Drive
June 6, 2017
Final
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Board Members Present:  Gary Heal, Libby Fall, Jack Andre, John Rovero and Vince Barazzone

Board Members Not Present:  Amy Rispin, Curt Larsen, Tony Spakauskas and Paula Walker (resigned, having left the area)

Staff Present:  Rhea Webster

Property Owners and Guests Present:  None Present

Call to Order:  Gary Heal, President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners' Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.  He stated that the meeting is being recorded, and Robert’s Rules of Order govern the proceedings.  He reminded all present to not speak until recognized by the Chair.

President’s Remarks:

Public Comment – None offered

Approval of Minutes:  John Rovero made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 2, 2017 and May 15, 2017 meetings of the Board, previously distributed via e-mail.  The motion was seconded, and the minutes were approved as written.

Office Update:  Rhea Webster reported as follows:

1. Membership in Good Standing for the current fiscal year stands at 82%.  Membership in Good Standing for the upcoming fiscal year stands at 65%.  [With payments being received throughout the year, membership for the upcoming fiscal year is expected to increase to above 80%.]
2. According to the list published by the Calvert County Tax Assessment office, there are currently 73 properties in Drum Point that are in tax sale.  All but two or three are vacant lots, most of which are likely unbuildable due to the lack of an adjacent paved road or the inability to pass a perk test for septic.
3. An absentee ballot for approval of the budget for the upcoming year is available in the office.

Committee Reports:

Action Item:  No Report

Roads:  John Rovero reported that additional work is needed to address drainage issues at 12865 Laurel Way.  Jeff MacDonald will speak with Mike Toro of Grover’s Lawnscape, LLC and request a proposal.




Treasurer:  The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss by Class and Profit and Loss Budget to Actual reports were distributed.  Jack Andre reported as follows:

1. Funds received from the Special Tax District are now being shown as income, rather than as a reimbursement.  [The funds are a reimbursement and are properly shown as such.  However, the purpose of showing the funds as income is for the ease of understanding, by property owners, of the flow of these funds.
2. With the decision by Calvert County to transfer responsibility for payment of 81 street lights in Drum Point to the DPPOA, there is a need to adjust the previously published budget for the upcoming fiscal year.  The County has requested reimbursement of one/third of the yearly cost of the lights for the upcoming fiscal year in the amount of $3,819.84 and two thirds of the annual cost the following year.  The full expense for all lights will be transferred to the DPPOA in the third year (FY 2020).  Therefore, Jack made the following motion:

Motion:  Jack Andre made a motion to approve the addition of the cost of the lights for the upcoming fiscal year, in the amount of $3,819.84, to next year’s draft budget.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  A similar motion will be made at the June meeting of the membership, scheduled for June 21, 2017.

Safety Committee:  Peter suggested that members of the beach patrol be provided with better identification so that visitors to the beach will be able to recognize the authority of the beach patrol to request proof of Drum Point residency.  Items such as a tee shirt with the words “BEACH PATROL” imprinted, hats (already provided) and signs were suggested.

Old Business:  None Scheduled

New Business: 

Transfer of Cost for Street Lights:  Gary Heal stated that a letter was received from Rai Sharma, Director of the Calvert County Department of Public Works, regarding the transfer of responsibility for payment of 81 street lights in Drum Point to the DPPOA (The County has paid the cost since the lights were installed).  The County has agreed to spread the transfer of the cost of the street lights over a three-year period. The DPPOA will reimburse the County 1/3 the cost the first year ($3,819.84) and 2/3 the cost the second year, with full transfer of the cost to the DPPOA occurring in the third year of the agreement (see motion above, under Treasurer’s Report).  The total cost for 81 street lights is $11,459.52, which includes full maintenance by SMECO.

Public Comment – None offered

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.
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